Department Meeting

Noon-1:15 • CM 144
April 1, 2009
Meeting called to order at 12:00.  The minutes of the March 2, 2009 meeting and the agenda for current meeting were approved.
Faculty present:  Aasand (presiding), Amidon, Anders, Bassett, Cain, Carosella, Crisler, Crismore, Dehr, Fleming, Glazer, Hile, Huffman, Hume, Kalamaras, Kaufmann, Lin, Roberts, Rumsey, Simon, Stewart, Webb-Sunderhaus, Weller
Guest:  Chancellor Wartell, Vice Chancellor McKinney, Rachel Cochran
Chancellor & Vice Chancellor Visit

· Chancellor Wartell and Vice Chancellor McKinney joined the faculty to discuss issues and answer any questions from faculty.  They are seeking to meet similarly with all IPFW departments this semester.  The following issues were discussed:
· Due to budget cuts at Purdue, special merit pay will not be granted this fiscal year and increments will likely be very small or will not be granted.  Those who would have received special merit pay will receive a letter to explain the situation.

· The special merit pay system is on hold, not cancelled.  The Chancellor favors the system and hopes that it will be used again once the budgets have returned to favorable conditions.

· The Chancellor emphasized that there will be no furloughs, layoffs, or elimination of staff or faculty positions, including tenure-track and continuing lecturers, unless the financial situation becomes truly dire.  This, however, is not at all expected because, despite the elimination of raises and flat budget, IPFW is in a relatively good financial position.  Enrollments are up so the school’s budget, which relies a great deal on tuition money, is in much better shape than other schools.  In fact, there are tenure-track positions currently being filled at this time.
· The administration is aware of possible significant enrollment increases for fall.  Tuition money should be available to assist departments in taking on these first year students.
· Faculty asked about support for new and growing academic programs, specifically the TENL program.  The Vice Chancellor emphasized that despite the financial situation, he wants to hear about such programs because without such growth the university would stagnate.  He is committed to exploring different initiatives and offering support to those that can contribute to the university’s mission.  He encouraged the faculty to work with Hardin, the Dean of A&S, and himself on the TENL program and any other new initiatives.  
· Faculty asked about the A&S Dean search.  The Vice Chancellor reported that the search committee submitted a recommendation to him, and he is currently reviewing feedback from the A&S community.  He will be reviewing all materials and calling references soon.  He hopes that the search can be concluded very soon.  The faculty also offered their opinions on the candidates.
· The Chancellor reported that all building projects are on target and movement in this area still occurs.  He answered a question regarding family student housing saying nothing was in the works as need for this has not been seen in completed surveys.

· The Chancellor congratulated the faculty for all of their hard work and success in contributing to the quality of students’ education.
Information items:

· Congratulations to faculty for their recent accomplishments:  Steve Amidon (incoming WPA); Stuart Blythe (outgoing WPA), Curtis Crisler (manuscript accepted for publication); Damian Fleming (OVPIA grant for learning Hebrew); Lidan Lin (funds received for conference); Worth Weller (presentation at upcoming conference).
· Calendar updates:  A&S Convocation (Part II) on April 6, Visiting Writer Gloria Frym on April 8, Diversity Showcase on April 9, Brown Ink Society Fundraiser on April 17 (see Beth Simon or Deb Huffman for tickets), Arts & Sciences Honors Banquet on April 22 (RSVP to Shirley by April 10), Mary Ann Cain will give a reading from her novel on April 25, and commencement on May 13.
· Rachel Cochran announced the winners for Outstanding English Major (Erin St. Myers), Rainn McPhail Scholarship (Meghann Bassett), and the Hollander Scholarship (Patrick Kessler).  The Sylvia Bowman Award and Arline Standley Scholarship will not be awarded this year due to lack of student interest.  The Psi Iota Award for Creative Writing is still under review.

Ongoing Business:

· Committee Reports:  
· Suzanne Rumsey reported on the assessment survey results.  Goals will be developed based on the results of the survey.  Many thanks to faculty who completed the survey.
· On behalf of the creative writing ad hoc committee, George Kalamaras presented creative endeavor P&T guidelines for the Enchiridion.  These guidelines focused on poetry; those for fiction are forthcoming.  After some discussion the motion to accept these guidelines passed.  Wording may be altered slightly for the ongoing revision of the Enchiridion, but the criterion itself will be replicated in the final draft.
· Beth Simon reported for the Library Committee that recommended submissions for the Special Needs Grant were forwarded to Helmke Library.  If faculty have regular requests for the library committee to consider, the deadline is December 1, but requests may be submitted any time.  Hardin Aasand stated that he was willing to use some department money to fund books and materials for the library.

· George Kalamaras reported for the Grade Appeals Committee that one grade appeal had recently been reviewed.
· John Minton is the chair of the ad hoc committee of full professors who will consider the P&T guidelines as they apply to the promotion of associate to full professor.  Hardin hopes that this committee will meet at least once before the end of the semester.

New Business:
· Discussion of Dr. Bruce Busby’s tenure, 2009-10 Committee Elections, marketing the department, and fundraising was moved to the next meeting.

Items from the Floor:

· None.
Adjourned at 1:15 pm
Next meeting:  Wednesday, April 15 at 12:00-1:15 pm in CM 144
